
Exhibit 1. Citizen Comments 
 

Public Notice & Citizen Comments  
 
 

The Consortium 
2010-2011 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 

Notice of Public Hearing and Opportunity to Comment 
 

Wednesday, September 7, 2011, 4:00–5:00 pm 
Portland Housing Bureau 

421 SW 6th Avenue, Suite 500 
Portland, OR 97204 

 
The Portland/Gresham/Multnomah County Consortium’s draft Consolidated Annual 
Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for the 2010-2011 fiscal year on activities 
related to federally funded housing activities will be available for public review and 
comments starting on September 7, 2011. Public comments will be taken until 
September 22, 2011. 
 

Copies of the draft Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) 
may be obtained at the City of Portland’s Portland Housing Bureau, 421 SW Sixth, Suite 
500, Portland, OR 97204 or by calling (503) 823-2383. A draft can also be viewed at our 
website: www.portlandonline.com/PHB beginning September 7, 2011. 
 
At the hearing listed above, the City of Portland will accept public testimony on 
performance of programs for low and moderate-income housing, programs serving the 
homeless, and programs serving people with special needs. No advance sign-up is 
required. 
 

The City of Portland will make reasonable accommodation for people with disabilities. 
Please notify us no less than three business days prior to the event by phone 
503-823-2375, by the City's TTY at 503-823-6868, or by the Oregon Relay Service at 
1-800-735-2900. 
 

For more information or to comment please contact Stella Martinez, Portland Housing 
Bureau, 421 SW 6th, Suite 500, Portland, OR 97204, 503-823-2383, 
stella.martinez@portlandoregon.gov 
 
 

 
 

http://www.portlandonline.com/PHB
mailto:stella.martinez@portlandoregon.gov


Citizen Comments 
Notice of Public Hearing and Opportunity to Comment 

 

Date / Name / 
Affiliation 

Homelessness Public 
Comments Staff Response 

9/7/2011 
Jean De Masters, 
Executive Director, 
Human Solutions, Inc. 

It is important to increase the 
number of families that are 
served. We hope that PHB uses 
the information gathered in the 
CAPER 2010-2011 to bring 
balance to the ratio of federal 
funds that serve homeless 
families and homeless single 
adults. 
 
I request that we identify all of 
the sources for funding to end 
homelessness for singles and 
families in one place and one 
time, and use it in planning. I 
believe it will show that there is 
a need for more affordable 
housing for families from 0-30% 
MFI. The family system has 
fewer federal dollars available to 
use compared to the percent of 
families in the population than 
the single adult system. Federal 
dollars are not equitable for 
families at this point. 
 

Jean De Master’s comment 
has been taken into 
consideration by the 
Bureau. 
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